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GRAND KNIGHT’S COLUMN 
By Bill Nahorn III 

Dear Brothers and Families, 

I sincerely hope that my 
newsletter finds you healthy 
and happy.  The seasons are 
changing, the summer heat 
will be slowing and the fall 
coolness will be on our door-
step quickly.  This is the great 

time of the year when one can plan on volunteering, 
taking advantage of the more agreeable weather and 
have a positive impact on your council. 

This month will provide many opportunities for all my 
Brothers to participate in an event or two.  Your officers 
would like to see some new faces at our events.  It 
would be great if everyone would make an attempt to 
assist at an event.  There ALWAYS is a position/job for 
anyone that is willing to assist our team. 

“He who would do great things should not attempt them 
alone”.       [{SENECA} Native American Proverb] 

We are kicking off a contest with winner receiving a 
$200.00 prize.  Our recruitment drive started at our last 
meeting.  Each brother present received a form 100 and 
was encouraged to have it filled out.  CONDITIONS 
AND TIME:  For every man that signs a Form 100 AND 
finishes his Formation Degree {First Degree} on or be-
fore December 14, 2019 will receive 1 {one} ticket per 
brother degreed that will be placed in the ‘hat’.  One 
new brother, one ticket, two brothers degreed, two tick-
ets to be placed in the hat.  No limit. 

You may feel you don’t know anyone to approach for 
Knight’s membership.  I have an opportunity for every-
one.  Presentation is having their once a year Fall Fest 
Sept. 20-21.  We have secured a table outside for Fri-
day night, Sept. 20, 2019, and a table in the ‘bingo hall’ 
(Guadalupe Hall) all day Saturday, Sept. 21, 2019.  We 
will need brothers to attend to the crowds that will be 
attracted to our blue dressed table with Happy, Smiling, 
Inviting brother Knights waiting to share information and 
invite them to join.  I know all of you will want to help at 
the table.  And as Bill Cullen would say, ‘Come on 
Down’.  I will see you at the Festival. 

If this is sent out tomorrow, {8/28/2019} our summer 
family picnic is tonight.  Please come early and enjoy 
conversation fellowship and some of Brother Rick’s 
home brew.  See elsewhere in the bulletin for more in-
formation. 

Brother Freddy Vidrio is looking for help with our first 
Columbian event.  It isn’t too late to call him and volun-
teer to help at our Saturday, Oct. 26

th
, 2019 Spaghetti 

Dinner. 

We will prepare breakfast for the Fall Fest runners, 
Saturday, Sept. 21st.  We do need help; it should be 
an easy event, 6AM start time.  The runners receive a 
free burrito breakfast with non-runners donating $4.00 
for Brother Pete’s burrito and beverage.  All are wel-
come to participate in preparing breakfast or to enjoy a 
prepared breakfast.  All breakfasts include a bottle of 
water. 

Would you like a chance to win $50.00 at a meeting?  
Things are changing and we {your officers} would like to 
share the details with you, just attend the meeting for 
details.  The previous drawing with the increasing pot is 
DISCONTINUED. 

Many K of C events this month.  Please remember our 
World Famous Pancake Breakfast this Sunday, Sep-
tember 1, 2019, in Guadalupe Hall.  The production of 
our morning meal requires many brothers with a variety 
of skills.  All Brothers are welcome to take part in this 
event.  We can use assistance between 6AM and 
10:30/11AM.  Drop by and lend a hand for a few hours.  
Any help will be appreciated.  

On a great note:  Father Joe’s Monday Faith Formation 
classes ended with “fireworks”.  It was wonderful, the 
Monday night meetings garnered around 150-170 at-
tendees the last one had 196 attendees.  Closing night 
was last Monday with a Mass in our church, presided by 
Bishop M. Cotta and 8-9 other priests and a choir of 
over 100, 2 cantors, organ player, piano player, 3 other 
instruments and many others assisting.  It was a church 
filled Mass attended by over 900 parishioners and other 
guests.  After mass Fr. Joe’s team distributed a light 
lunch. Everything was great.  I’m sorry more Knights 
were not in attendance. 

Vivat Jesus, 
Bill Nahorn III GK 
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SPIRITUAL ADVISER’S COLUMN 
By Deacon Dr. Benjamin Joe, PharmD 

 

 

Not Available at Press Time 

 

 

NEW WARDEN 

Xavier Contreras has graciously stepped up to the 
plate and volunteered to be our Warden for this Colum-
bian Year. 

FOURTH DEGREE & HONORARY 

MEMBERSHIP 

In addition to Jim Beahm and Kevin Dobson earning 
their Third Degree, Brother Freddie Vidrio earned the 
Fourth Degree in March.  His official title is now Sir 
Knight (SK) Freddie Vidrio. 

Also, FS Ken Ogella presented yours truly with an 
Honorary Membership at the August 14

th
 General 

Meeting! 

 

AUGUST PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

  

  

 

On August 4
th
, one of the hottest days of the year, din-

ers gathered in Guadalupe Hall for the “World Famous” 
Pancake Breakfast.  To our surprise, so many attended 
that there were no leftovers at the end of the breakfast. 

Head Chef Peter McCormick and the following Brother 
Knights produced another successful breakfast:  Gil 
Cisneros (setup, serving, cleanup), Matthew Hymes 
(kitchen), David Lagesse (raffle), Peter McCormick 
(coffee), Joe Mingram (setup, eggs, serving, clean-
up), GK Bill Nahorn III (food, setup, cleanup), Marji 
Nahorn (admission table), Ken Ogella (admission 
table), John Rayray (setup, eggs, serving, Tang, 
cleanup), Rick Reineman (Card Point-of-Sale), Marie 
Sneed (admission table), José Tarango (setup, serv-
ing, cleanup), Elvin Tyler (sausages), and Tom Vidu-
lich (kitchen). 

Also helping were Juan Cordova and Linda Nguyen. 

Since Gail Gulick-Tucker was on vacation, a $25 Ama-
zon gift card was the raffle prize, which was won by 
Olive Thomas. 

The next Pancake Breakfast will be this Sunday, 
September 1, after the 7:00 and 8:45 Masses.  GK 
Bill desperately needs more help with the breakfast.  If 
you can help, please show up.  He will be very grateful 
for your assistance. 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

Harry W Olson  9/2 

Peter J Avila  9/3 

José E Tarango  9/6 

Rev. George Eberle Okoro  9/7 

Donald E Ulery  9/7 

Rosendo De Anda  9/9 

Deacon Mike D Navarec Sr. 9/16 

Msgr. Lawrence J Mc Govern STL 9/17 

Alfred V Espinor  9/20 

Allen M Quigley  9/20 

Darren S Sandoval  9/22 

Dennis E Deanda  9/23 

Thomas T Morris  9/24 

Kenneth V Ogella  9/26 

Thomas F Cisper  9/27 

Vladimir F Kozina  9/27 

Thomas O Gruzas  9/28 

Edward Hendrickson  9/29 

Michael F Dougherty  9/30 
 

IN MEMORIAM 

Susan Sherman 

Susan died suddenly and unexpectedly early in August.  
She was the wife of Mike DeToro.  A Memorial Mass 
was held on Friday, August 16, at Presentation.  The 



 

Council offers its sympathies to Mike and his Family.  
We will miss her very much 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

OFFICERS FOR COLUMBIAN YEAR 2019‒2020 

Office Name Phone/Email 
Grand 
Knight 

Bill 
Nahorn III 

209-607-1450 

rewcn@aol.com 

Deputy 
Grand 
Knight 

Freddie 
Vidrio 

209-573-0585 

avidrio1234@yahoo.com 

Spiritual 
Adviser 

Deacon Dr. 
Ben Joe, 
PharmD 

209-298-7361 

benob1knob@yahoo.com 

Chancellor Dennis Raio 209-609-0359 

dennyjoe36@yahoo.com 

Warden Xavier 
Contreras 

209-479-1726 

Recorder Bob McKay 209-952-1838 

bobmckay@att.net 

Treasurer Guillermo 
Cisneros 

209-712-0359 

memoc6654@gmail.com 

Lecturer Timothy 
Yun 

408-597-7440 

timothy_yun@sbcglobal.net 

Advocate Wilfred 
DeCoite 

209-982-4100 

mauicowboy@aol.com 

Inside 
Guard 

David 
Lagesse 

209-774-6884 

justdavengwen@comcast.net 

Outside 
Guard 

Elvin Tyler 209-952-2896 

gewgurl@gmail.com 

1
st
 Year 

Trustee 

Paul Shane 209--957-3161 

pcshane@pacbell.net 

2
nd

 Year 
Trustee 

Bob 
Pemberton 

209-547-9843 

benniecbee@aol.com 

3
rd

 Year 
Trustee 

Emanuel 
Ponte 

209-986-4658 
Emanuel.Ponte@sbcglobal.net 

Financial 
Secretary 

Kenneth 
Ogella 

209-477-8006 

kogella@comcast.net 

 

District 
Deputy 

Bill 
Nahorn III 

209-607-1450 

rewcn@aol.com 

Insurance: 
General 
Agent 

Pablo 
Contreras 

559-270-1765 

pablo.contreras@kofc.org 

 

EVENTS FOR SEPTEMBER 2019 

General Meetings 

Wednesday 11 St. Joachim 7:00 PM 

Wednesday 25 St. Joachim 7:00 PM 

Pancake Breakfast 
Sunday 1 Guadalupe 

Hall 
After the 
7:00 and 
8:45 
Masses 

Fall Fest Runners’ Breakfast 
Saturday 21 Community 

Center 
6:00 AM 

 

 

Knights of Columbus 
Presentation Council #10478 
4719 Quail Lakes Drive, Suite G, #432 
Stockton, CA  95207-5267 

PLEASE AFFIX 
FIRST-CLASS 
STAMP HERE 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

mailto:rewcn@aol.com
mailto:avidrio1234@yahoo.com
mailto:benob1knob@yahoo.com
mailto:dennyjoe36@yahoo.com
mailto:bobmckay@att.net
mailto:memoc6654@gmail.com
mailto:timothy_yun@sbcglobal.net
mailto:mauicowboy@aol.com
mailto:justdavengwen@comcast.net
mailto:gewgurl@gmail.com
mailto:pcshane@pacbell.net
mailto:benniecbee@aol.com
mailto:emanuel.ponte@sbcglobal.net
mailto:kogella@comcast.net
mailto:rewcn@aol.com
mailto:pablo.contreras@kofc.org

